
March 8, 2019 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

I have been a nurse for Claire and Lola for the past year and a half.  I have 

watched Scott and Gwen Hartley work meticulously at keeping their daughters 

alive when the doctors said each would only have a year to live. They decided 

to fight against all odds and help keep their daughters alive using natural 

methods so they could live their best life possible. I have watched them 

tirelessly accomplish this goal. Claire was blessed to live for 17 years before 

passing away on December 17, 2018, while Lola will turn 13 in April. I am 

only writing this letter because another daughter dying so soon after Claire 

would be devastating and heart-wrenching, knowing there was a possibility of 

a decrease in Lola’s seizures with low THC CBD oil. Ultimately decreasing her 

seizures could give her a better quality of life & hopefully extend her life as 

well. 

 

There are many cases outside the state of Kansas where children are showing 

startling health improvements and decreased seizure activity using low THC 

CBD oil. Please help this family give Lola a chance to be a part of their lives for 

as long as possible.  She is feisty and beautiful, we all love her and we only 

want the best for her. Please, for all the children who are suffering in vain and 

especially for Lola (because time is of the essence!), please pass Claire & Lola’s 

Law (HB #2244). 

 

I just want to say that I have been a nurse for over 18 years, and I have never 

seen such phenomenal parenting. Please honor them and help Lola by voting 

for Claire & Lola’s Law.  They are all so deserving. 

 

Thank you for your time. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

LuQueeda Franklin 


